University of Kentucky
University Senate Rules and Elections Committee
Minutes of meeting: May 15, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. Members present: Doug Michael (chair), Janet Ford, Tom Kelly, Kaveh Tagavi, Connie Wood.

We approved the minutes from the Feb. 22 and May 8, 2007 meetings.

We agreed to the proposed codification of the “---” mark for unreported grades and agreed to send the proposal to the Senate Council.

We agreed to an interpretation to Rule 5.1.4 which states that no additional pass-fail courses are permitted for a student pursuing a second bachelor’s degree. The interpretation will be forwarded to the Senate Council Administrative Assistant to be included in the Senate Rules as a Rules Committee interpretation.

We discussed and agreed upon changes to Rule 5.4.3.3 to record the continued suspension of the Oral Communication Requirement component of the University Studies Requirement, and agreed to send the proposal to the Senate Council. 

We discussed further changes to Rules 3.2.0 and 3.3.0 for processing minor changes in courses and programs. We agreed on the following:


- certain changes suggested by the Senate Council Administrative Assistant


- to add a requirement that a proposal must indicate the basis upon which the application is made to be processed as a “minor” change


- minor course changes under Rule 3.3.0(G)(1) be circulated in a manner similar to minor program changes in Rule 3.2.0(D)(2)(a) except that the circulation should be to the Senate Council rather than to the full Senate.

The Chair agreed to make the proposed changes and to resubmit the proposal to the Undergraduate, Graduate, and Health Care Colleges Council Chairs.

We delegated to the Chair the authority to make, in consultation with the past Chair, changes to certain unclear cross-references in Senate rule.

We discussed a draft of “Elections Policies and Procedures.” The chair provided an update on suggestions made by the Senate Council Administrative Assistant. We discussed changes to ¶ 3(e), “Information collection,” deciding to collect but not normally distribute information relating to voter turnout. We agreed this was an initial policy decision but could certainly be revisited (as could the entire policy) as elections take place. We discussed the use of provisional ballots in ¶ 4. The Chair agreed to incorporate the suggestions and to prepare a new draft for the Committee.

We reviewed the changes to Rule 5.1.8.5 (Retroactive Withdrawals) passed by the Senate at its May 7 meeting. The Chair reviewed changes necessary in this language to have it properly codified. We agreed to the proposed codification and to send the rule changes to the Senate Council Administrative Assistant for publication.

We agreed on a codification in Rule 5.3.2.2(B) for language adopted by the Senate at its May 7 meeting regarding the College of Pharmacy proposal to prohibit the use of the repeat option for its students, and to send the rule changes to the Senate Council Administrative Assistant for publication.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
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